
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
Notice to the public is hereby given that the Southwest Clean Air Agency (SWCAA) is providing a 
30 day public comment period for the preliminary determination to issue Air Discharge Permit 17-
3223 to NuStar Terminals Service, Inc.  This preliminary determination approves the storage and 
handling of ethanol at bulk liquids terminals located at 2565 NW Harborside Drive and 5420 Fruit 
Valley Road in Vancouver, Clark County, Washington.  The approved project will receive ethanol 
via railcar, store product onsite in bulk tanks, and ship ethanol via tanker truck or marine tank 
vessel.  Previous approval to store and handle crude oil will be rescinded.  Approval conditions 
for other existing operations will remain in force.   

All written comment must be received by SWCAA within thirty (30) days after the date of 
publication.  Copies of the preliminary Air Discharge Permit and associated Technical Support 
Document are available for review at 11815 NE 99th Street, Suite 1294, Vancouver, Washington, 
Monday through Friday from 7:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.  Electronic copies are available for review in 
the permit section of SWCAA's internet website (www.swcleanair.org/permitprelims.asp).  This 
material will be made available in other media, if necessary. 

A public hearing for the preliminary determination will be held on June 6, 2017 at SWCAA's 
business office (11815 NE 99th Street, Suite 1294, Vancouver,, Washington).  Oral testimony from 
the public will be taken beginning at 6 PM.  The hearing is scheduled to close at 8 PM.  The public 
comment period for this action will be extended until the close of business on June 9, 2017.  Final 
action by SWCAA to approve, modify, or deny the proposal will not be taken until comments 
submitted during the comment period and testimony given at the public hearing have been reviewed 
and considered. 
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